Safeguarding and Welfare Requirement: Information and Records
Providers must maintain records and obtain and share information to ensure the safe and efficient management of the setting, and to help ensure the needs of all children are met.

10.2 Admissions

Policy statement

It is our intention to make Pear Tree nursery accessible to children and families from all sections of the local community. We aim to ensure that all sections of our community have access to the setting through open, fair and clearly communicated procedures.
Procedures

· We ensure that the existence of our setting is widely advertised in places accessible to all sections of the community. We do this through having good relations with the local area including the primary school, advertising in the local parish magazine and having a Facebook page. 
· We ensure that information about our setting is accessible and provided in written and spoken form. We also have EYFS booklets & admissions forms in Polish. 
· We will provide translated written materials where language needs of families suggest this is required. 

· We describe our setting and its practices in terms that make it clear that it welcomes both fathers and mothers, other relations and other carers, including childminders.

· We describe how our practices enable children and/or parents with disabilities to take part in the life of the setting, where applicable. 
· We make our Valuing Diversity and Promoting Equality Policy widely known.
· We accept children who receive 2-year-old funding, and encourage parents to apply for the funding.

· We ask new parents to read our policies and procedures, so they are aware of how the setting is run. 

· We make parents aware that we have good relations with other settings, and so we can collect children from other settings to join us for the afternoon, or for after school club.

· We welcome back families that have previously left us in the past, however we are unable to accept a family back if they have outstanding arrears with us. Once their arrears are paid off then they can return but with a payment plan in place – this may be that they must provide packed lunches instead of paying for school meals. We cannot however accept a family back if they have had arrears written off. 
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